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MORTGAGEE LETTER  00-44








TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES








SUBJECT:  Downpayment Simplification Update








	The purpose of this Mortgagee Letter is to announce that the VA, HUD, and Independent Agencies Appropriations Act for FY 2001 contains a provision extending the downpayment simplification provisions through December 31, 2002.  The appropriations act, signed by President Clinton on October 27, 2000, extends for 27 months the downpayment simplification procedures originally described in Mortgagee Letter 98-29 (ML 98-29), dated October 22, 1998.





	ML 98-29 informed lenders that amendments to the National Housing Act provided a simplified method for calculating the maximum insurable mortgage amounts for most FHA insured mortgage loans, and provided guidance regarding those mortgage transactions.  The simplified procedures for calculating maximum mortgage amounts described in ML 98-29 will remain in effect for those eligible loans closed on or before December 31, 2002.





	If you have any questions regarding this mortgagee letter, please contact your Homeownership Center in Atlanta (888) 696-4687; Denver (800) 543-9378; Philadelphia (800) 440-8647; or Santa Ana, CA (888) 827-5605. 





							Sincerely,














	William C. Apgar


	Assistant Secretary for Housing-


	  Federal Housing Commissioner








